Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)
Re: refuse collection 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

- The number of households who received refuse waste collections in 2018, 2019 and 2020
Answer:

	Year
	Number of households who received refuse waste collections

	2018/19
	137970

	2019/20
	139330

	2020/21
	140900



- The cost of refuse collection operations for financial years 2018 - 2019, 2019, 2020 and 2020 - 2021

This Council does not hold this information. 
Due to the structure of Leicester City Council’s waste management budget, both for internal costs such as staffing and having a single ‘unitary charge’ within its Private Finance Initiative (PFI) contract for all waste collection, disposal and treatment, it is not possible to provide a figure for its annual, or otherwise, spend on refuse collection operations.

This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR, this information is not held by the Council.
- The percentage of bins missed during refuse collection rounds in 2018, 2019 and 2020

	Year
	% missed refuse collections

	2018/19
	0.036%

	2019/20
	0.036%

	2020/21
	0.033%


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
